


 

 

NARRATIVE DESCRIPTION 
4718 Monona Drive 

 
To:  City of Madison Landmarks Commission 
 
Project: Nathaniel & Harriet Dean House 

Rear Porch Rehabilitation 
Parcel Number 
071016300982 
Zoning 
HIS-L, PR, WP-09 
 
Project Description 
The City of Madison owns the historic Dean House and the Madison Parks Division leases this property to the Historic 
Blooming Grove Historical Society (HBGHS).  HBGHS operates this property as a house museum that is regularly open 
to the general public and provides special educational opportunities to local school children. HBGHS has been 
responsible for the upkeep of the house since 1973 and is proposing to rehabilitate the rear porch. The need for this 
improvement was identified initially in 2018 and subsequently confirmed by a detailed condition assessment. The rear 
porch is an important space to HBGHS, used for a variety of events that are part of its mission as a center for local history, 
research and cultural events.  Construction documents for the proposed rehabilitation have been prepared for the 
project by Isthmus Architecture. 
 
The Italianate home was constructed in 1856 by the Dean family, part of their 508-acre farm. In 1926, the farm was 
converted into a private golf course and the house was remodeled into a clubhouse. The City of Madison acquired the 
golf course in 1935. By 1972 the clubhouse was in poor condition. It narrowly escaped demolition when HBGHS offered 
to restore and maintain the house as a museum and event space. The city has been successfully leasing the house to 
HBGHS for $1 per year for the past 46 years. Today the house retains a very high degree of original historic fabric. The 
property is listed as a City Landmark and listed on the State and National Registers of Historic Places. 
 
HBGHS, with the endorsement of the Parks Division, proposes a rehabilitation of the rear porch focusing on the screen 
enclosure and the floor slab which are quite deteriorated. The screen enclosure is in need of replacement and requires 
the yearly installation of tarps and plastic to weatherize it during the winter.  The HBGHS would like to restore it as close 
as possible to the original and upgrade it to better accommodate the current uses of the porch. The project proposes 
to add glazing while maintaining screening to eliminate the need for seasonal weatherization that damages the wood 
trim. The center portion which includes a pair of swinging doors would be modified to be sliding panels to better 
accommodate the contemporary use of the porch for concerts.  The cracked and heaving concrete floor will be replaced 
and the rear lawn will be regraded to promote better drainage away from the house, as settlement has occurred in 
combination with recent heaving caused by tree roots. 
 
Compatibility 
We believe the proposed project is in keeping with overall preservation/rehabilitation goals, historic character, and 
professional standards as outlined by the National Park Service, Secretary of the Interiors Standards for Preservation 
and Rehabilitation of Historic Properties. The project was reviewed with Madison Landmarks Commission staff person, 
Heather Bailey, on 04/17/19. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Peter Rött, AIA, NCARB   
Isthmus Architecture 
2453 Atwood Avenue, Suite 209 
Madison, WI 53704 
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